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Thank you for your email of 4 November 2024 in which you request the following under 

the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

 

“This is a request for Official Information under the Act in regards to the 2024 five 

yearly review by the United Nations Human Rights Council in Geneva that assesses 

New Zealand’s progress on a broad range of human rights issues.  

 

I have read the summary of stakeholders submissions, but I cannot not find any 

mention, summary or appendix of the “many human rights issues raised by the 

public” that emerged from the public consultation in person and online in March, 

April and May 2023 in Wellington, Dunedin, Christchurch, Nelson, Rotorua, 

Auckland, and online. I understand you were planning to use these to inform 

Aotearoa New Zealand’s national report. 

 

 Please provide me with the following:  

1. The transcripts, minutes and summaries of these public consultations.  

2. The reports you compiled and relevant working documents you prepared, 

including emails memos and decisions made, in order to facilitate the adding of 

these concerns from public consultations into New Zealand's national report.  

3.  The sections in your final report that refers to these public consultations, 

specifically. ” 

  

On 13 November 2024, you were notified that your request, as currently framed, would 

capture a significant volume information. We invited you to refine your request to be for: 

 

1. Advice provided to the Minister of Foreign Affairs that summarises the public 

consultation in July 2023 on the draft national report on the Universal Periodic 

Review for the United Nations Human Rights Council.   
2. The sections of the national report on the Universal Periodic Review for the United 

Nations Human Rights Council which refer specifically to public consultation. 

 

On the same day you agreed to this refinement. 

On 11 December 2024, the timeframes for responding to your request were extended by 

an additional 17 working days due to the consultations necessary to make a decision on 

your request (section 15A(1)(b) of the OIA refers). 
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Public consultation was summarised and collated into a joint briefing prepared by the 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (the Ministry) and the Ministry of Justice called 

‘Universal Periodic Review: Draft national report for approval’ dated 14 December 2023. 

This document is attached. Some information is outside of the scope of your request and 

has been marked accordingly, other information has been withheld under 9(2)(a), to 

protect individuals’ privacy. There is no public interest in releasing the information has 

been identified that would override the reasons for withholding it. 

New Zealand’s national report on the Universal Periodic Review for the United Nations 

Human Rights Council is publicly available in the United Nations Digital Library at 

https://digitallibrary.un.org/record/4051224?v=pdf . 

 

The sections of the report that refer to public consultation are imbedded in this 

document. We direct you to paragraphs 5 to 7, 9, 31, 33, 39, 46, 47, 51, 57, 68, 87, 

108, 109,113, 125, 132, 138 and 144 in particular.  

 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official 

information requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your 

personal information removed) may be published on the Ministry website: 

www.mfat.govt.nz/en/about-us/contact-us/official-information-act-responses/  

 

If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 

DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 

Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 

0800 802 602. 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 
 

Sarah Corbett 

for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 
























